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Subject of Grievance:

, rile A.8tll'tarl't. Qe,j1eralForemantelephoned a Subf'oremaJlat
1:00 a.m. and direct*!, h~. to report for emergencywork. The Sub-
f'oremlUlm turn t •.l.ep~nect the Linemanand madearrangement. with
h:t:il to go out on 'the job. However,before the Subf'oremanlef't home
he received a second call asking him to staDdbyo He relayed these
instructions to the Lineman. At approximately 1d5 a.m. the Sub-
foreman was notified that the trouble had cleared and he so inf'ormed
the Lineman. The employees claim they are each entitled to a minimwa
of two hours overtime compensation under the provisions of Sections
208.6 a!Id 208.8 of' the labor Agreemento The Division maintains that
no work time was involved, therefore the employees are not entitled
to any pay.

The facts of this case indicate that both the Subforeman
and the Linemanwere ordered to standby for a period of time preced-
ing 1:15 a.m., when they were notified that the trouble had' cleared.
In a recent labor Agreement Interpretation dated January 23, 1957,
Companyand Union have stated that standby is considered as time
worked. Employees involved in this case are therefore entitled to
overtime pay for the period of time they were required to stalJdby0
The two hour minimumovertime pay provision is not applicable be-
cause the employees were not required to report on the job<> (See
labor Agreement Interpretation dated January 24, 1957",)
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